Leadership Council Minutes
 December 7, 2016
Present:  Chancellor Andrew Leavitt, Courtney Bauder, Stephen Bentivenga, Scott Beyer,  Irma Burgos, Jamie Ceman, Chuck Hermes, Charlie Hill, Marci Hoffman, John Koker, Karl Loewenstein,  Ameerah McBride, Kate McQuillan, Leslie Neal-Boyan, JoAnn Rife, Darryl Sims, Matt Suwalski, Laurie Textor, Carleen Vande Zande, Greg Wypiszynski, Fredrick Yeo
Absent:      Austyn Boothe, Art Rathjen, Lane Earns, Sue Jaeke, Anne Milkovich Brandon Miller, Art Munin, Lori Worm
Guests:    Shawna Kuether, Karen Steinhofer, Shannon Lemke
I. Call to order:  Chancellor Leavitt called the meeting to order at 2:02 p.m.
II. Campus Dining Satisfaction:  Reeve Director, Randy Hedge presented information regarding the assessment of dining services on campus.  The contract with Sodexo was extended but preparations for a new Request for Purchase (RFP) will begin next year – for the following year.  Randy will provide slides to Carleen VandeZande and Kate McQuillan for HLC review and meeting notes.   
III. CRM Advisory Council: Jamie Ceman presented the idea for a Constituent/Customer Relationship Management (CRM) Advisory Council to provide recommendations on the roll out of the Sales Force software.  There was an ad hoc work group including Darryl Sims, Anne Milkovich, Jenny Watson, Brandon Miller and Jamie Ceman.  Discussion followed about whether the ad hoc working group should be an all university committee thereby including representation by the governance groups.  It was determined that this should be an all university committee ensuring broader representation.

IV. Page Up System –  Laurie Textor provided updates and handouts regarding the progress made on the installation of the position management, applicant tracking, and onboarding software, “Page Up.”  Shawna Kuether summarized a simplified process eliminating the Vice Chancellors from the initial hard stop approval but rather an informational only notification.  Laurie Textor offered to discuss this with Vice Chancellors at a later date.  Testing among user groups will be held the first two weeks in January.

V. Campus Surveys: Matt Suwalski discussed the amount of surveys being launched without apparent coordination.  He solicited discussion about the possibility of clearinghouse approach, coordinating such efforts to prevent survey burnout and potentially improve response rates.  Discussion followed and Carleen Vande Zande offered to discuss the coordination idea with the Office of Institutional Research.  

VI. HLC Update:  Carleen Vande Zande provided an update of the state of the Higher Learning Commission re-accreditation process.  A draft narrative is nearly complete with 20 of 21 components completed and 68 subcomponents completed.  Revisions are necessary for credit hour policies and are underway along with revisions to minimum qualifications for faculty and instructional academic staff.  Save the dates: April 18th and April 19th for the HLC campus visit.  Note to all:  Please check your websites so that they are up to date and any broken links repaired.  An assurance argument document defending our argument for re-accreditation will be available mid-March, 2017.

VII. Items from the floor:  

a. Darryl Sims:  Titan quarterback, Brett Kasper, will be a captain at the Sugar Bowl in New Orleans which has never happened before.  

Titan Football, semi-final game against John Carrol, is this Saturday at 12:05 p.m. at Titan Stadium.  This is the first time the Titans have hosted a playoff game at this level.
NCAA grant was won by the Feeding America project.  The event will be Thursday, 12/22/16 from 12 noon to 7:00 p.m. in the lower Kolf gym.

b. Laura Knaapen:  IT notified campus about a ransomware case in university email which resulting in encrypting files on the recipients hard drive rendering it unusable.  Reminder:  Don’t click on things in email messages pretending to advise you of credit bard problems.  Additionally, save your files on your U drive or your S drive and not on your machine. 

c. Karl Loewenstein:  Cindy Schultz, RaeAnn Wetzel and Tom Grogan facilitated a meeting reinvigorating civility works on campus.  Karl wishes to extend this further encouraging governance and others to get involved by contacting him.  

VIII. No other announcements

IX. Next meeting is scheduled for December 21st.  Plan on attending although there is a chance it may be canceled.

X. Adjourned by Chancellor Leavitt 3:15 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,  





Kate McQuillan for April Dutscheck         
